
Paper Petition Details 
Wylands Road Parking Issues 

We, the residents of Wylands Road are fed up with the parking problem in Wylands Road. The 
road is to narrow most people park up the kerb and many have to park on the green.

An emergency service and bin lorries have problems getting around the green. We need the 
green made smaller. Where are we going to park?

(Email also received on 4th June, 2018 noting additional concerns for consideration)

This petition was received on 6th June, 2018.

This petition was passed to the Head of Transport and Highways on 15th June, 2018.

This petition was responded to by the Senior Engineer, Planning & Transport on 13th 
June, 2018 

Final Results
Number of Signatures 31

Council Response 

Thank you for your paper petition received on 6th June 2018 regarding Wylands Road 
bollards around the green area. Slough Borough Council (SBC) would like to clarify 
about non-notification of the works carried out by the contractor which was mentioned. 
SBC policy is to notify residents affected on any works carried on the highway network 
subject to:

a) The work will take more than 2 days or will not be completed for more than 1 
week,

b) The work is inconveniencing road users of the area,

The installation of bollards was necessary in order to protect the green area and was 
supported by the ward member. SBC as the Highway Authority acted in order to protect 
the highway verge which has been used for parking by residents. The prohibition of 
parking in the green areas within the Highway and Housing land across the borough has 
been consistent although on some occasions motorists have been ignoring. The work 
was deemed not to inconvenience road users and was undertaken within two days.

In regard to vandalism happening in your garages: this should be reported to the police 
who will deal with criminal activities in your area. 

In regard to refuse and recycling collection vehicles and emergency vehicles having 
difficulties to manoeuvre within the Wylands Road: SBC will continue to monitor the 
situation and will continue to work with Thames Valley Police on anti-social behaviour 
and crime in order for residents to feel that their property is safe. 

Please do not hesitate to contact SBC for any further information.


